
Council Meeting  

        November 22, 2021 

 

 The City Council met in special session pursuant to adjournment at 12:00 o'clock P.M. on 

November 22, 2021. A quorum was declared by Mayor Deb De Haan. The meeting was held in 

the Council Chambers, City Hall, 125 Central Ave SE, Orange City, Iowa. 

 

 Members Present: Council members Daron De Jong, Tony Vande Brake, and Aaron 

Beadner via telephonic conference 

 

 Members Absent: Council members Rod De Boer and Steve Roesner 

 

 Staff: Earl Woudstra, Janet Brown, and Kurt Frederes 

 

 Guests: None 

 

 Agenda: A motion was made by Council member Tony Vande Brake and duly seconded 

by Council member Daron De Jong approving the tentative agenda as the official agenda. On call 

of the roll motion carried. The vote was as follows: AYES: Tony Vande Brake, Daron De Jong, 

Aaron Beadner; NAYS: None.   

 

 Set Public Hearing Date to Consider Ordinance for Precinct Redistricting: Every ten 

years after the census, cities and counties are required to redistrict precincts according to 

guidelines set out in the Iowa Code. In working with the County, we are proposing minor 

changes to Precinct #1 and #2: the dividing line between the two precincts will be Albany 

Avenue except for the portion that lies north of 7th Street NE will be part of Precinct #1 and all of 

the college will be included in Precinct #2. The County is also proposing to add some of the 

unincorporated territory of  Holland West to Precinct #1 and some of the unincorporated territory 

of Holland East to Precinct #2. A motion was made by Council member Daron De Jong and duly 

seconded by Council member Tony Vande Brake setting December 6, 2021 at 4:30 o’clock P.M. 

as the time for a public hearing to consider the proposed redistricting. On call of the roll motion 

carried. The vote was as follows: AYES: Daron De Jong, Tony Vande Brake, Aaron Beadner; 

NAYS: None. 

 

 Class C Liquor License Application: A motion was made by Council member Tony 

Vande Brake and duly seconded by Council member Daron De Jong approving the Class C 

Liquor License application as submitted by Blue Mountain, pending dram shop insurance 

coverage approval. On call of the roll motion carried. The vote was as follows: AYES: Tony 

Vande Brake, Daron De Jong, Aaron Beadner; NAYS: None. 

 

Adjournment: No further business appearing it was therefore moved by Council member 

Daron De Jong and duly seconded by Council member Tony Vande Brake to adjourn. On call of 

the roll motion carried. The vote was as follows: AYES: Daron De Jong, Tony Vande Brake, 

Aaron Beadner; NAYS: None. Adjournment time was 12:07 o’clock P.M.                                                                             

  

 

                                                                      ___________________________________ 

                                                                                  Deb De Haan, Mayor  

 

 

ATTEST:___________________________ 

                Janet Brown, City Clerk  


